
 

 

KINNF Steering Group Meeting Minutes  
 
24th March 2021 
 
Via Google Meet 
 
 
Present  
 
Andy Cook  Chair 
Chris McKinney Deputy Chair 
Ben McGarry  KINCA 
Anders Hansen Transport lead 
Brooke Shipley  Heritage, Arts & Culture lead 
Rob Mcmenemy Secretary / Heritage Arts & Culture 
 
Sam Townsend KINNF Member  
Adam Bayliss  “ 
Mark Powell  “ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
1. Apologies received 
 
Craig Wolstenholme - Green lead 
Matt Pinder 
Liam Bardell - Business lead 
Cllr Douglas Johnson 
Cllr Ruth Mersereau 
 
 
 
2. Updates from theme leads 
 
Heritage, Arts & Culture 
 
Brooke & Rob updated the meeting on the launch of the first Kelham Heritage Month in April.  The 
event forms part of the consultation process for the development of a Neighbourhood Plan.  During 
the month residents and those working in the area would be encouraged to nominate their 
favourite heritage building or landmark via dedicated social media channels. 
 
The Heritage Group had also commissioned Creative Heritage, a heritage consultancy, to 
undertake a survey of designated and non-designed heritage assets in the area and also review 
the conservation area boundary in preparation for assessment as part of the Neighbourhood Plan.  
The consultant report would be distributed to the Steering Group once completed. 
 
Green 
 
A draft version of the Green element of the NP is being prepared by Craig for consideration.  A 
meeting was held with interested parties (EA, RSC, Wild Sheffield, S Yorks Bat Group, Ecology 
Unit Sheffield Council) in December to seek input and advice.  
 
Work on the furniture elements for ‘Naomi’s Corner’ is almost complete and will be installed in mid-
April all being well.  A range of low-maintenance plants have been selected to use in the planters. 
 
Transport 
 
Anders updated the meeting on the ‘Connecting Sheffield’ proposals and their implications for 
transport in the area. 
 
Housing 
 
Chris updated the meeting on a number of discussions with local developers, who have approach 
KINNF regarding proposed new development sites.  These have been positive meeting where 
KINNF has been able to engage in the suitability and appropriateness of sites for the Kelham and 
Neepsend area. 
 
Business 
 
To be updated at the next meeting 
 
3. Next steps 
 
Chris shared a provisional timetable for the preparation of the Neighbourhood Plan.  This will 
include a further round of community consultation and an intention to complete a draft plan by 
Autumn 2021. 



 

 

 
4 AOB 
 
Nothing to report. 


